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The battle against global warming: 

an absurd, costly and pointless crusade 
 
Part 1: The facts  
 

Chapter 1: The crusade is absurd  
 
There is not a single fact, figure or observation that leads us to conclude that the 
world‘s climate is in any way ‘disturbed‘. It is variable, as it has always been, but 
rather less so now than during certain periods or geological eras. Modern methods 
are far from being able to accurately measure the planet‘s global temperature even 
today, so measurements made 50 or 100 years ago are even less reliable.  
 
Concentrations of CO2 vary, as they always have done; the figures that are being 
released are biased and dishonest. Rising sea levels are a normal phenomenon linked 
to upthrust buoyancy; they are nothing to do with so-called global warming. As for 
extreme weather events – they are no more frequent now than they have been in 
the past. We ourselves have processed the raw data on hurricanes.  
 
We are being told that a temperature increase of more than 2C by comparison with 
the beginning of the industrial age would have dramatic consequences, and 
absolutely has to be prevented‘. When they hear this, people worry: hasn‘t there 
already been an increase of 1.9oC? Actually, no: the figures for the period 1995-2015 
show an upward trend of about 1oC every hundred years! Of course, these figures, 
which contradict public policies, are never brought to public attention.  
 

Chapter 2: The crusade is costly  
 
Direct aid for industries that are completely unviable (such as photovoltaics and wind 
turbines) but presented as ‘virtuous‘ runs into billions of euros, according to recent 
reports published by the Cour des Comptes (French Audit Office) in 2013. But the 
highest cost lies in the principle of ‘energy saving‘, which is presented as especially 
virtuous. Since no civilization can develop when it is saving energy, ours has stopped 



developing: France now has more than three million people unemployed – it is the 
price we have to pay for our virtue.  
 
We want to cut our CO2 emissions at any cost: it is a way of displaying our virtue for 
all to see. To achieve these reductions, we have significantly cut industrial activity 
and lost jobs. But at least we have achieved our aim of cutting CO2 emissions, 
haven‘t we? The answer is laughable: apparently not. Global emissions of CO2 have 
continued to rise, including those generated by France in designing and 
manufacturing its own products, as the Cour des Comptes clearly states. Quite 
simply, manufacturing that is held to be environmentally damaging has been 
relocated. So the same products are now being manufactured in countries that are 
far less respectful of the environment, and we have lost all the associated jobs. As 
Baudelaire says, ‘Nature‘s irony combines with our insanity‘.  

 

Chapter 3: The crusade is pointless  
 
Human beings cannot, in any event, change the climate. If we in France were to stop 
all industrial activity (let‘s not talk about our intellectual activity, which ceased long 
ago), if we were to eradicate all trace of animal life, the composition of the 
atmosphere would not alter in any measurable, perceptible way. To explain this, let 
us make a comparison with the rotation of the planet: it is slowing down. To address 
that, we might be tempted to ask the entire population of China to run in an easterly 
direction. But, no matter how big China and its population are, this would have no 
measurable impact on the Earth‘s rotation.  
 
French policy on CO2 emissions is particularly stupid, since we are one of the 
countries with the cleanest industrial sector.  
 
International agreements on the subject began with the Kyoto Protocol, but the 
number of countries signing up to this agreement and its descendants are becoming 
fewer and fewer, now representing just 15% of emissions of greenhouse gases.  
 
This just goes to show the truth of the matter: we are fighting for a cause (reducing 
CO2 emissions) that serves absolutely no purpose, in which we alone believe, and 
which we can do nothing about. You would probably have to go quite a long way 
back in human history to find such a mad obsession.  
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